
 

 



Chair’s piece 

It is a privilege to introduce such a rich and 

varied edition of the newsletter.  I continue 

to be inspired by the variety and scale of 

achievement by colleagues over such a 

range of activity (and ages)!  To see new 

role models emerging and to reflect on past 

glories. 

It is right and natural that some singular 

achievements grab the headlines.  Equally, 

there are periods when I am at the track 7 

days a week and can witness the wide 

range of endeavour, the accumulation of 

small improvements, that make for a healthy 

community. 

Ayesha and D’Mitri quite rightly gain plaudits 

for their achievements, but I would like to 

draw attention to them for reasons other 

than the ‘gongs’ and the breath-taking 

distances they project an object or 

themselves.  As people they are both well-

grounded and maintain the approachability 

and humility that has always been there, 

notwithstanding all the success.  They are 

terrific role models.  Both are products of the 

Club’s youth system and have been 

supportive towards it, whether helping at 

training sessions or presenting medals.  

Much credit goes to Janina Pownall, in 

particular, for Ayesha’s development, yet 

behind the development of both these 

athletes has been extensive teamwork over 

time, within and beyond the Club. 

Naturally, there is extra focus on cross 

country and road racing at this time of the 

year.  Athletics is often described as an 

individual sport.  It is nice therefore to 

feature some events that lend themselves to 

widespread participation.  A particular virtue 

of a competition like the Chiltern League is 

every eligible athlete can enter and their 

performance contributes to the result. 

Welcome 

We recently held the 2023 AGM and I would 

like to welcome to the Management 

Committee: Linda Kagunga, Darren O’Leary 

and David Edwards.  It important to have 

new perspectives and ideas to shape what 

we do.  One ‘quick win’ I would like to draw 

to your attention is the new Club Facebook 

page.  Please review and ‘Like’ 👍: 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61

552636890706 

The Clubhouse 

I apologise for the lack of visible progress in 

restoring the Clubhouse.  The absence of 

which is acutely felt when the conditions are 

like they were at the track the night before I 

drafted this!  There has been a lot of recent 

activity involving the School, the Insurers 

and ourselves.  This has yet to translate into 

something tangible in terms of a clear 

commitment or timetable.  But the current 

aim is to have premises substantially usable 

by the end of March.  Thank you for your 

continuing patience. 

Season’s Greetings 

I appreciate athletes maintain an iron 

discipline throughout the year and allow only 

small compromises for things like Christmas 

festivities.  However, on behalf of the Club I 

would like to wish you thoroughly enjoyable 

Christmas, hope you can enjoy some quality 

family time and offer every best wish for 

2024. 

David Millett (david.millett@mkac.org.uk) 

Co-Chair, Marshall Milton Keynes AC 

www.mkac.org.uk 
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